
Mail-in voting has proven to be a convenient and secure way for Oregonians to participate in 
their civic duty and has greatly increased participation in elections. Requiring in-person voting 
only will create barriers to voting for those unable to attend in person due to health issues, work 
commitments, or mobility challenges. Additionally, it may create long lines and overcrowding at 
polling stations, contributing to a less efficient and inclusive election experience. 


